PPCMA Update  06-28-07

Dear PPCMA Members:

On June 19th, a court order was signed in Johnson County which moves the venue of the RV, Boat and Trailer Parking Lawsuit back to Hood County District Court. No further details are known at this point. PPCMA will follow and communicate any developments in this matter.

ACC Meeting (06/21/07)

The meeting was called to order by Board Representative Monty Lewis as ACC still does not have an acting Chairman. Only half of the voting members were present. Monty again commented that the previous meeting minutes were approved via the e-mail system and that official minutes, under Robert's Rules of Order, will include mainly items on which motions are made and votes are taken. 

Vice Chairman Bob Ziemski reported that a sub-committee will be reviewing the ACC Policies and Procedures for incorporation into the PPOA Rules and Regulations.  He again asked for another volunteer, with ACC member Chuck Fowler saying he would assist.  There are significant updating and rewording changes that will be addressed by ACC before this is presented to the By-Laws Committee.

Bob further commented that in future Columns publications, there will be a half page ACC News article.  This will likely include questions and answers regarding compliance and building issues.

For Board news, Monty again reiterated that the RV Lawsuit Change of Venue request had been granted, and that a Crime Watch Meeting was scheduled for 06/21/07.  Interested members were encouraged to attend.  In Monty’s opinion, significant progress has been made with regard to Quicksilver's plant.  In his view, management was on top of the issues.

Mitch Tyra then reported for Management:  Ty Harper would be attending the Crime Watch Meeting as Mitch had a previous commitment.  A series of four break ins in the Airpark vicinity had occurred over the weekend of June 9th, and progress had been made in the Flag Thefts incidents.  Management was being cautious with information regarding this progress so as not to interfere with the ongoing investigations. It was also reported that a $100/day fine is presently being assessed to the builder of a new home at 8916 Green Leaves for exceeding the maximum allowed completion time. Construction should be completed within the next few days.

Enforcement Officer Brent Hamilton reported on Compliance:  Mowing issues were still being addressed.  There were budgetary concerns for getting all of this work accomplished.

The Committee then heard an appeal regarding last meeting's rejection of a set of plans for a new home in the Retreat.  The owner/builder agreed to modify the plans so as to eliminate the objections and need for variances.  The modified plans will be resubmitted in the near future.  No action on the part of the Committee was needed as a result of this agreement. 

The Committee then approved one of two House Permits, and 15 of 16 Miscellaneous Permits.  The two permit requests not approved required minimal additional missing information or alterations and have subsequently been approved by the ACC. 

The meeting then adjourned.

Crime Watch Meeting (06/21/07)

This informal meeting was led by Jerry Althouse.  There were about 60 members present, primarily Airpark members due to the increase in vandalism and break-in activity in that area.

After an update from Commissioner Dick Roan regarding progress in his attempt as County Commissioner to recoup some funds from the oil & gas operators for a portion of the damages caused by them to County Roads, the discussion of Crime Watch began.

Patrol Captain Bob Ziemski informed those present that Crime Watch started in Pecan in August of 2005, and currently had about 25 members.  Those members typically patrolled in three defined areas using random driving patterns and altering their patrol times.  These patrols are in contact with the on duty Security Officer during their tours.  The Crime Watch patrols are asked to observe and report only. 

Mr. Althouse added that volunteers are provided with a vehicle magnetic sign identifying them as Crime Watch patrol, and a radio with which to communicate with the Security Officer on duty.  He also added that it is difficult to gauge the effectiveness of this patrol since no one can account for the number of crimes which may have been prevented.  Bicycle and Foot Patrols were also possible additions to this effort.

Additional patrol volunteers are needed.  If you are interested, please contact Mr. Ziemski or Mr. Althouse for information and guidelines. 

Security Manager Ty Harper (in lieu of Mitch Tyra’s availability due to previous commitments) then presented the prospective of Security duties and activities from his point of view.  He stressed that members need to work with Security and contact Security for Rules and Regulations issues while contacting the Sheriff's Department for criminal issues such as vandalism and theft.  He noted that Security was now stopping all vehicles after midnight.  He requested members cooperation in this process, as the patrolling Security Officer will simply identify those who are out at these hours.  Mr. Harper also reported Security has a close communications channel with the Sheriff's Department as far as ongoing investigations.  He was reluctant to divulge any information on progress in the current ongoing criminal investigations. 

In response to member questions, Mr. Harper stated that members have the same right to detain a suspicious person as Security does.  He stressed that the use of “reasonable force” must be "in kind" to that of the suspect.  Undue force by any member could lead to legal issues.  He called for restraint with regard to weapons and taking matters into one's own hands. Members were, however, encouraged to be vigilant and to be acquainted with their neighbors.

Everyone was reminded that the curfew for anyone 18 and under was 11:00 pm.

Several members spoke of their recent victimization and expressed their dissatisfaction with the policy of unmanned gates between the hours of midnight and 6:00 am. Both Front and Back Gates are now unmanned between these hours. One member stated that having a "24/7 manned gate system" was the reason he had chosen to move into Pecan and that he could not understand why this amenity was not being maintained.  [Given the BOD's fiduciary requirement to maintain existing amenities, this is a very valid point. There was no membership approval for the recent new Gate Entry System or any reduction in membership services.]

Mr. Harper was asked about his background and responded that he had been a Food Store manager for over 20 years, and was hired for his management skills, not his security background. 

Another member asked about a recent situation where he contacted the receptionist after midnight to report some suspicious activity near Plane View Park.  He was told that the receptionist did not know where Plane View Park was, as was also the case with the on duty Security Patrol Officer.  Mr. Harper did note that this was the first night on duty for that individual, although that person had worked the day shift previously.

Members were discouraged from “racing after suspects” as they themselves would be subject to tickets for violating the speed limits. Rather members were encouraged to observe and report all suspicious activity, regardless of how insignificant it may appear to be.  All information helps in determination of “hot spots” and may be the missing clue in apprehending the culprits. 

Other comments from members questioned the night access policy during unmanned gates times.  What level of knowledge does Security have of where an admitted person goes, or whether or not the name given to obtain access is actually correct, and finally, how does the person allowing access know that the stated destination is actually the intended location of the entrant.  There is no attempt made to verify if the stated destination member actually wants that entrant admitted. 

It was readily apparent that many of those attending were past or recent victims of criminal activities, or friends and neighbors of those folks.  The level of frustration among the membership was also obvious.  The presentation by Mr. Harper appeared to be primarily background to the current Security budget and the likely need for Security budget increases down the road.

After some consideration of the recent Safety and Security Meeting alternative proposition of hiring off duty police officers to patrol our community as presented by Tom Roman, the concept is looking better all the time.  (see PPCMA Update of 06-15-07)  It probably makes more sense to have someone on duty who has arrest authority during problem times than it does to add another patrol vehicle and PPOA Security Officer position.  This is even more true if the net cost to hire an off duty deputy is less than the cost to purchase and operate a PPOA vehicle, in addition to the added staff payroll.

Getting a handle on the current vandalism situation is currently paramount in the eyes of many members.  Simply throwing more money at the problem is not the solution.  Better alternatives to the traditional PPOA Security approach, such as the one mentioned above, need to be carefully considered. Making members accountable for their activities would also seem an appropriate course of action.  Publicizing some results of convictions would go a long ways in curbing this activity.  Hopefully word would get out that Pecan Plantation is not the place for vandals and thieves to operate!

House Committee (06-25-07)

The meeting was chaired by Sally Baker. First, previous minutes were approved. Next the committee discussed plans to lay the 494 yards of excess "berber" carpet purchased in the recent Clubhouse Renovation Project. The reason for the excess was that PPOA purchased 1000 square yards of carpet to take advantage of better pricing and anticipate future needs. Now however, there is significant concern that the berber carpet will "flatten out" if left in storage too long. A $4,500 plan was approved at the committee level to go ahead and put the excess carpet down in the Clubhouse hallways, Library and stairway, along with a special cover that will be made for the dance floor when not in use. Additional "companion carpet", not included, will need to be purchased for the Board Room, Card Room and Brazos Room. 

Bob Lowrey stressed the need for the committee to prioritize Clubhouse expenditures. Most on the committee felt the Lobby and Library, which they felt must be done together, are top priorities. The carpet must be put down to hopefully avoid crushing the berber in storage. It will not be known until the carpet is rolled out as to whether or not damage has already occurred.

Michael reported that he now has an "internal bid" for the construction only portion of the major renovation of the remainder of the Clubhouse. (Furniture is not included.) This PPOA bid, according to Michael, is roughly half of what Wayne Milsap, an outside contractor, had previously bid. Michael again did not want to disclose the Milsap bid (mentioned last month) as he is still working to normalize the internal and Milsap bids for an apples to apples comparison.

Sally Baker did review a Thiel & Thiel bid for the remaining work. This bid is presented merely for scope purposes and since the internal cost appears much lower, it is almost certain that the ultimate construction costs will be lower for the same scope of work. The Thiel & Thiel construction cost only bid is as follows:
Library                                                                    $25,736.75
Lobby                                                                      $46,541.20
Ballroom Restrooms                                                $35,904.00
Men's Restrooms                                                     $19,424.63
Ladies Lounge                                                                        $29,191.63  
Card & Board Rooms                                               $32,840.50
North Hall                                                           $4,950.00  (Milsap est.)
South Hall                                                           $2,640.00           "

Staircase & Landing                                                  $5,300.00
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Compliance $66,543.00

Total Construction Only Costs                                              $266,071.71
It is unknown exactly what the Milsap, and thus PPOA bid look like. The above estimates are provided merely for a reference point as to the scope of work now being contemplated. It appears very likely this work will be done primarily with internal labor. The committee expressed a desire to do the work in the September time frame, and estimates the Clubhouse will be shut down for about two weeks. 

Bob Lowrey confirmed that while the Board is committed to maintaining assets, it must also manage all priorities within the association. The timing and scope of all this work may therefore change from that proposed by the House Committee. Michael agreed to wrap up his bid review in the next couple of weeks so planning can proceed. Given the “summer schedule” of BOD Workshop and BOD Monthly Members Meetings, the September time frame would appear to be the earliest this work could proceed, if approved by Finance and the BOD.

Color samples of the new furniture the committee would like to buy for the Lobby was shown. No prices were discussed. Relocation and redistribution of some of the existing furniture was discussed.  Other furniture may be liquidated. 

A question came up as to whether or not the previous or planned PPOA Clubhouse Renovation expenditures could have or would trigger a Federal requirement to bring the building up to full ADA compliance under the previous or recently revised ADA laws. Is PPOA now out of compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), and if so, what are the legal ramifications? Michael said he would have to look into the matter with some of the ADA experts, but if PPOA were out of compliance, penalties could include fines. He also said some recent court cases would suggest PPOA is indeed a "public place", and as such would likely fall under ADA requirements.

The meeting adjourned.

Finance Committee (06-26-07)

As the meeting opened, PPCMA was informed by Finance Chairman Don Crocker, in the presence of PPOA Treasurer and Board Member Lynda Tomlinson and General Manager Michael Bartholomew, that copies of past month performance details, year to date details, budgets or projections would no longer be made available to visitors at the Finance committee meetings. Only once financial information has been "approved" the following month at a board meeting will it become available. Mr. Crocker emphasized that this decision had been made by Gary Guffey and the PPOA board. Such materials have been historically made available to Finance visitors for decades. (Please see the "Finance" section of the Board Workshop to see more details on this.)

PPCMA therefore cannot bring you the details of Mr. Osterling's monthly report due to this intentional withholding of information. Bob's verbal explanations are simply too hard to follow when you can't see the numbers. Committee members held the reports close to their vests during the review. To have seen it you would have thought it was some high level corporate proprietary information being discussed, not simply statements from a homeowner's association.

Food & Beverage (F&B) did get some discussion. In May, it hit the budgeted loss of only ($4,000). Bob Osterling stressed the good news that this puts F&B on target to hit the recently projected loss of ($136,000) for the year. However, the original budget for F&B was to lose only ($82,898) for the year. Bob added that while member usage has increased, so have expenses. Michael said that F&B is still a work in progress, so he can't say yet if the additional business after the major Clubhouse renovation is adding incremental profit.

Michael did say he plans to increase the price of beer and wine by about $0.50 across the board. One of the committee members that frequents the 19th Hole felt this increase would drive away customers.

The proposed transfer of "set-up costs" for meetings out of the F&B Department and into Member Services also was discussed. Again, visitors were not allowed to see any of the specifics. While there was general confusion as to what the board had actually approved regarding this last month, it was felt that this was a management policy matter. Bob mentioned that about $33,600 ($2,800 monthly) will be shifted this year out of F&B and into Member Services to account for these set up charges. The shift will not alter Pecan's bottom line, but will simply make F&B look better. One committee member had several questions regarding Mr. Osterling's figures. They agreed to discuss them later. After the meeting, this same member asked the employee how long it had taken to set up for the Finance meeting. She responded that it took 20 minutes. The member then stated he was under the impression that Osterling's figures assumed a minimum set up time of one hour. It would appear, as PPCMA stated last month, Bob's effort here is merely how to shift costs around.

Mr. Crocker, referring to F&B, asked Bob, "do we now feel we can hit a F&B budget?" Bob responded, "that is certainly our intent, but we only have this year's experience with the F&B operational philosophy." Mr. Crocker added, "we seem to have that experience every year!" Again, PPCMA did not have access to the numbers Mr. Crocker was referring to.

It was reported that Security revenue was up $7,900 in fines during May. This broke down as $3,000 in Flagrant Violations and $4,900 in speeding tickets. It was also confirmed that both the Front and Back Gate are now unmanned at night. Expenses for Security were $6,000 over budget. Some mention was made of the sharp rise in vandalism.

Last month a question came up as to how the Bridge Fund could be under budget, if new memberships were over budget. Bob reported back that he had erroneously not included the effect of pre-payments that had been made several years earlier.

Michael reported that the "bulk lot sale" of 30 PPOA owned lots would either close or fall apart this week. PPOA would receive $108,000 cash for the lots, plus one year's assessments in advance. Lynda Tomlinson stated it is very likely the deal will fall apart.

According to Bob Osterling, some "creative members" have come up with a way to earn frequent flier miles, cash back awards, etc. by purchasing the Pecan Value Cards, recently launched by PPOA, with credit cards, and then using the Value Cards to pay their monthly PPOA bills. While these members earn credit card points, it costs PPOA a 3.5% "Merchant Fee" from the credit card companies. PPOA policy discourages the use of credit cards to pay monthly bills  unless the account is past due.  There was some apparent confusion as to exactly what PPOA's credit card policy in fact actually was. A motion was then approved to recommend to the board that Value Card use is to parallel credit card use, and may not be used to pay accounts unless a special exception is made. 

Bob reported that a FY 2008 Operational (Expense) Budget will be to the Finance Committee by August 21st, and that a FY 2008 Capital Budget will be to Finance by July 24th. Mr. Crocker stated that Gary Guffey wants everyone to feel responsible for their budgets.

The meeting adjourned.

Board Workshop (06-27-07)

PPOA President Gary Guffey called the meeting to order, with all Directors present except Ron Keeney, and about 40 guests in the audience. 

Gary began by mentioning that apparently late the previous night the Brazos River Authority (BRA) had apparently released water in excess of the 21,559 cubic feet per second (cfs) discharge rate from the dam that had triggered initial notification to PPOA. No subsequent notification by BRA of a higher discharge rate had been made. He speculated that the actual release may have been as high as 50,000 cfs and was perhaps due to an emergency situation. As a result, the PPOA campgrounds flooded and some of those involved are now being housed at the Inn. PPOA was not notified that the discharge rate would be high enough to cause the flooding. PPOA will be contacting BRA to discuss what happened and the specifics of the notification procedure.

Gary reported that the Board had met with the management of Quicksilver Resources (KWK) regarding noise issues. He was very positive about the direction KWK will be taking to remedy the problems with noise abatement equipment. After July 8th, when the abatement should be installed, members need to know exactly which of the 23 noise generating sites KWK operates across the river may be still causing problems. They should then report the issue to the Board, who will take it up with KWK on a site specific basis. Maps of all 23 sites with names will be available at the Clubhouse. KWK has further agreed to place landscaping at the drill site near the Front Gate this Fall.

Vandalism has escalated from pranks to very serious crimes recently. There have been a number of hangar break ins and thievery, along with the flag thefts. Criminal investigations are progressing on both fronts.


ACC 

Monty Lewis reported that ACC has two main priorities. First is the review of ACC Policies to then move into the Rules & Regulations, with a By-laws Committee review. Second is to understand the impacts of House Bill 1038, which takes effect on September 1st. This legislation may require code inspections to be done within PPOA, possibly performed by PPOA. Monty is in contact with PPOA Attorney Frank Sommerville to better understand the ramifications of the bill.

By-Laws

Joe Westover presented the Board with some recommended Rules & Regulations changes to Chapters 2, 3 and 13. Some of these changes are designed to bring ACC into alignment with Security.

Finance

Don Crocker reported that the committee had reviewed "unapproved" financials for May and YTD performance, and that everything looked to be on an even keel. F&B revenue was up $90K or 20% for the year, but F&B was still losing money. Recent changes appear to be getting more members in, and Michael is looking at the usage of F&B by the membership. The capital reserve account was favorable, and Don Crocker expects PPOA should start 2008 with $2 million in reserve.

He mentioned the Value Card issue (see Finance Committee above). Lynda Tomlinson stated PPOA has an "unwritten" policy on credit card usage. Gary Guffey stressed that what is needed is a policy statement on Value Card usage, i.e. that they can't be used to pay member accounts with.

Don Crocker said that timetables have been set for review of the yearly budgets for capital and expense.

Gary Guffey then asked Don Crocker what he had meant by "unapproved" financials. Mr. Crocker responded that he was under the impression that until the Board had approved financials, they were not to be released. He cited the withholding of data from PPCMA that had occurred in Finance as an example. Gary informed Don Crocker that the Board did not "approve" financials, stating that once the GM and Controller approve them they are approved and as such become public information and should not be withheld at the committee meetings.

LENMO

Gary reported that the $1000 ACC Fee issue now in dispute with the Anthonys will likely end up in a "friendly lawsuit." He also doubts PPOA will compromise on the $1,500 Concrete Truck "Road Use" Fee for heavy loads, also in dispute with the Anthonys.

Lynda Tomlinson reported that on June 20th LENMO met to review the PAC punch list. Along with some smaller items, two large items were left, the return air system and the R factor of the ceiling insulation in the gymnasium. 

PPOA has been asked by the equestrian folks to look at the possibility of PPOA acquiring more land for riding areas. That, along with stable up-grades and expansion are being reviewed. Joe Westover suggested the formation of an Equestrian Committee.

House

Sally Baker said that they have bids to install the roughly 500 square yards of surplus berber carpet, and will be proceeding with approval so the carpet won't suffer damage in storage. She went on to say, "we have two million dollars in the bank and we need to spend some of it!" She referenced three bids the committee now has to "renovate" the remainder of the Clubhouse, but that they were not ready to present the bids yet.

Marina

Duggan Smith gave a very thorough presentation on the Marina. He first mentioned that they are working to get extension options on the 1.5 acre BRA lease beyond December of 2012, which will underpin some expansion plans. Cooking area enclosure work is underway. They plan to add about 20% to the trailer storage capacity by shifting some of the sites around, and are also revisiting the storage fee structure. Duggan reviewed many of the Marina services and benefits to the community.

Many of the committee's short term goals (0-2 years) have already been addressed. These goals include such items as drainage elimination, septic conversion to sewer, replacement of gasoline dispensers, update restrooms, repair/expand docks, repair/resurface road and parking, improve storage and grill area, new gate entry system, repaint building,  repair roof and explore the use of the Hood County News to advertise the Marina to the boating public.

Intermediate goals (2-4 years) include expansion of the covered RV storage, plan for opening the Marina to the public with changes to the 3210 entry, a landscaping plan, an additional porch and gazebo and the addition of 20 new wet slips for boat storage.

Long term goals (4-7 years) include rebuilding the store, a new separate restaurant so that alcohol may be served and a car/boat washing facility.

Don Crocker stated that the Marina is an amenity and asked why we would want more "public use." Duggan stated it was to generate more "off the lake" income. Bob Osterling added that between May to September, recreational revenue from off the lake runs about $5,000 per month.

Duggan went on to say that the additional 20 new boat slips would cost about $196,000, require a PPOA membership vote and plans are pending the successful negotiation of extension options on the BRA lease.

Tennis

Sharon Crittenden said the committee wants to build an additional tennis court, with the PPTA (Tennis Association) paying half the costs. It will take about 1 to 2 years to raise the funds. She mentioned that an issue exists where non PPOA members have shown up at the gates, told Security they were coming to play in a tournament, and simply been granted access. She also recommended Security record the names of not only drivers but passengers. Gary instructed Mitch Tyra to have Security begin using a list of names for tournaments.

Sports & Recreation

Keith Casterlin reported that due to all the bad weather, numbers were down in this area.

Safety & Security

Carl Chaney said the recent meeting had gone smoothly, with a number of disputes. Most of those disputing charges agreed they were in violation, but some thought the fines were too high. Carl is of the opinion the fines are appropriate. 

Plans for signage were given to the Board, along with a policy for Aerial Spraying Notification. (See PPCMA Update of 06-15-07 for full details) Guest comments centered around the need to insure the LENMO Chairman is required to notify the GM, who in turn is required under the proposal to notify the members. It was stressed by guests that members be notified 48 hours in advance, as they were promised when LENMO II was voted on by the membership in 2000. Bob Lowrey suggested we request the Anthonys notify not only LENMO but the GM. 

A series of guest questions came up as to whether or not the Anthonys were complying with all State and Federal aerial spraying regulations. It was also mentioned that if Pecan were considered a "congested area" by the FAA, a plan for low altitude aircraft operations would also have to be approved by the FAA. It was confirmed by Lynda Tomlinson and Sid Tucker that the FAA does consider this Pecan Plantation a congested area. Gary suggested the Safety & Security Committee consider the compliance question in the future, and look at the various laws in effect.

A guest comment was made about observing many underage golf cart drivers. Frank Andrews suggested PPOA put out a membership communications on the subject as a reminder.

Membership

Marilyn Jones reported that in May and June about 43 new members have come to the orientations, however the net new members did not change as these were mainly generated from resale's. The membership stands at 2791 dues paying members, which is up 30 net year to date.

Airport

Sid Tucker mentioned that erosion problems are bad and the runway crack sealing needs to be done. He reminded all that interference with aircraft operations is a Federal Offense, subject to a $10,000 fine and up to ten years in prison. Case in point, recently a beer can had been left on the runway, which could have damaged an aircraft.

Golf

No report

Infrastructure

Josh Rosenfeld reported details of the Wallace Group Drainage Study PPOA did several years back. The following problem areas were documented by the Wallace study.

Eight instances of plugged up bar ditches and culverts, which are an ongoing effort.

Areas in subdivisions where lots should be built up. These are a builder responsibility.

Areas in the Orchard that require modification prior to development, such as the Landings Airport. This is an issue between Hood County and the Developer.

Six undersized culverts. Some have been fixed, some not.

Four areas of erosion and flow velocity issues. Some have been addressed, some not.

Two driveway culverts that needed resizing. This has been done.

Miscellaneous areas such as Ravenswood where there are issues with easements between properties. These are private matters between landowners.

Josh emphasized the need to talk with the Anthonys about the debris plugging of culverts near the campground, leading to undercutting of the road. Some of this may be resolved with the Landings Airport modifications. 

Gary asked the committee to develop specific recommendations for the board to consider as follow up to the Wallace Study and any other drainage issues involving PPOA.

Joe Westover said he knew of many unhappy landowners due to drainage problems, and he didn't feel most of this would resolve their problems. Bob Lowrey said that while they don't want to hear the answer, most of the problems are issues between landowners, not PPOA. Bob went on to say that in some instances, PPOA may be the landowner.

Monty Lewis added that ACC is not involved in drainage, as it is a builder responsibility.

The meeting adjourned.

While not mentioned at the Crime Watch or other PPOA meetings, this item is directly from the Hood County News Web Site: 

"Crime Stoppers could use your help concerning criminal mischief causing $4,000 in damages in Pecan Plantation. Some slung caulk over several walls at a residence under construction in the 6700 block of Colonial Court. Call (817) 573-TIPS. Rewards are available."
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